Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting and Annual Retreat
February 16, 2020
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Dane Byers; Ellie Cale; Chris Carlberg; Yogi Gillette; Mary Knapp; Judy LePera; Melodie Davis; Becca Lowrance; Frances Sale; Abby Streibig; Bill Wilson; and Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.
Absent/Excused: None.  A quorum was present. Approved.
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 4:00 pm.
Devotional:  Dane shared a devotional focusing on the history and mission of our Keister backpack program, understanding food insecurity, following up with our Keister families, and proposed collaboration with other churches/agencies in Harrisonburg/Rockingham that are working with similar programs.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared and Stephanie led a moment of prayer.

Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Stated Session Meeting on January 11, 2020 were approved as distributed.  Minutes of the Congregational Meeting on January 26, 2020 were approved with a minor edit.

Clerk’s Report:

1) Communion was served during worship and at Dinner Church as approved on Sunday, February 2.  Ruling Elders Melodie Davis and Susan Phend served communion as an extension of the table to three persons at VMRC.
2) Ellie Cale, Yogi Gillette, and Mary Knapp were ordained and installed as Ruling Elders, Class of 2022, during worship on Sunday, January 19, 2020.  Also installed were Judy LePera, Ruling Elder, Class of 2022, and Carolyn Hinshaw, 2020 Youth Representative. 
3) Linda requested approval of the 2019 Annual Statistical Report.  Dane made and Becca seconded a motion to approve the report.  Approved.  The report is attached to these minutes.
4) General correspondence was shared.
Pastor’s Report:

For Action:
1) Stephanie requested adoption of the “Policy Regarding Sexual Misconduct and Protection of Children, Youth, and Vulnerable Adults” and adding it as an appendix to our Manual of Operations. Mary moved and Abby seconded approval of the report.  Discussion centered around the need for background checks for Trinity staff who don’t already have them – probably only our nursery coordinator and church administrator.  Others, such as our church school teachers and church members who volunteer for overnight activities with our youth, would complete self-attestation forms.  Trinity would be responsible for any background checks at a charge of $40 per check, and the timeframe for completing the checks is relatively quick.  Presbytery staff would be willing to do a workshop on child safety; perhaps we could join with other area churches to sponsor this workshop.  Approved.  The report is attached to these minutes.
For Discussion:
1) Nurture hour after worship on Sunday, Feb 23 will cover the new Building Use Policy for the congregation.  Larry Barber and Paul Klemt will lead.
2) Stephanie shared a request to clarify Trinity’s policy on including the younger disciples in communion during worship.  Children usually aren’t in worship at the time we celebrate communion, but it has been suggested that they be brought back into the service at that time so they can participate.  Theologically, this is a very sound practice and idea. We recognize God as the primary actor in this visible sign of an invisible grace, and that by participating in this meal we receive that grace in a tangible way. Jesus was also very clear about welcoming children, as we strive to do in worship.  There is no age restriction mentioned in the Book of Order. The possibility of offering instructive sessions with parents and children was discussed.  It was finally decided that children’s participation would be determined in conversation with parents.  Ushers would let teachers know when to bring the children back to the service for communion.  We will put this clarification in the Nous and the Sunday bulletin on 1st Sundays.  
3) Stephanie requested recommendations for final updates to the Time and Talent forms, as well as suggestions for distributing it for maximum participation.  There were a few suggestions for formatting and wording.  The form will be distributed by email, paper, and online, with a follow-up to non-respondents.  
For Information: 
1) Rick Comstock will be installed as moderator of Shenandoah Presbytery on Saturday, Feb. 22.
2) Stephanie will be away on Sunday, March 15 for a family wedding.  She is still planning for other times away but has signed up for a conference the first week of August in Austin.
Upcoming Dates:

1) February 17-24 - Trinity’s Open Doors week
2) February 22 - Shenandoah Presbytery meets at 9:30am, First Presbyterian Church, Waynesboro
3) February 26 - Ash Wednesday - service at 12:30pm
4) March 1-4 - Myrtle delegation to the Next Church conference (Roxana preaching)
5) March 15 - VANITA luncheon (tentative) 
6) April 9 - Maundy Thursday; April 10 - Good Friday; April 12 - Easter
7) 2020 Vacation - Sunday, March 15 (Myrtle marks group leading, 4 office days TBD)
8) 2020 Continuing Education - August 3-7 (may take Sunday the 2nd or 9th off) (preaching conference in Austin), TBD
9) Service to the Church: January 2-5 (Montreat College Conference)
We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

Marks Groups and House Churches  


Reaching Out 








Melodie 
No report

Sanctuary  








Frances
1) An appreciation luncheon for VANITA churches and drivers is planned for March 15.

Hearts and Hands:







Linda

1) We had a very meaningful blessing of prayer shawls as part of the Time with Young Disciples during worship on Sunday, January 26.  We have added two new members to our group.  Information about our “shoo boxes” has been shared with the Blacksburg Presbyterian Church and some members there are interested in developing this ministry.

Backpack 








Dane
No report

Myrtle 









Stephanie
1) Five members of the Myrtle Marks Group will be going to the NextChurch conference in Cincinnati, March 1-4.
Clothes Closet 







Melodie
1) The Clothes Closet is exploring how to deal with excess clothing and how to let the rest of the community know the Clothes Closet exists.  They are considering putting a sign out on the front lawn on Wednesdays to let people know.

Dinner Church








Chris
No report

EDED









Bill 
No report

Seasonal Teams 
1) The Easter Team is now filled out with additional volunteers.

Standing Teams and Committees





Benevolences

No report
Building and Grounds 

1) There is a new light at the main door, with a timer to turn on the lights by Stephanie’s office and by parking lot and floodlights.  The timer can be set for 10, 20, or 30 minutes. This will be explained in the Nous.
2) There is a major roof leak in the entrance to the Commons and also some rotten wood that needs to be replaced.  There also is leaking and deterioration in the balcony area above the main entrance and by the Harbor room.   Dane is getting estimates from Fix-It, Skyline, Valley, and Singer.  He has more discussions with Singer and Valley this week, then would like electronic approval to move forward.
3) After roof repairs, Dane will have building inspector look over the entire building so we could then come up with a master plan and possible plans for a capital campaign.
4) The new Key Policy was approved as distributed.
By consensus, the Session agreed to extend the meeting time to 6:15.
Communication and Outreach

1) The team is spending some time reviewing communication and outreach activities that have been implemented in the past.
Finance Team






Linda Bradley
For Information:

1) Treasurer’s Report: The January Treasurer’s Report shows that we had a YTD actual income of $21,050, which is 83% of our YTD anticipated income.  Our YTD actual expenses were $22,629, which is 86% of our YTD anticipated expenses.  This gives us a slight negative flow of $1,579, which is typical for this time of year.

2) Mark Facknitz will be convening the Ad Hoc task force for the environmental bequests, to include: Mark, Paul Sleezer, Virginia Bethune, Elly Swecker, Becca Lowrance, Judy LePera, and potentially Malcolm Cameron.
3) We will be meeting with Betty Allen’s family to decide on how to spend the memorial funds Trinity has received.

Nominating Committee

No report

Personnel Committee
No report

Pastoral Care Team 

1) The team is working on enlisting persons to assist with extended homebound communion.

Presbytery Meeting: 

1) Presbytery meets Saturday, February 22 at 9:30 at First Presbyterian Church, Waynesboro. Melodie Davis is our Ruling Elder Commissioner.  Becca Lowrance is the alternate.  Rick Comstock will be installed as Moderator.
Processing the Meeting:
There was excellent discussion.  Appreciation was expressed for everyone being willing to extend the meeting.  

Next Meeting:  Sunday, March 22, 4:00 pm.  Becca Lowrance will have devotions.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 6:10 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________



_______________________________
Linda Bradley






Stephanie Sorge

Clerks of Session





Moderator
Attachments:   2019 Annual Statistical Report

“Policy Regarding Sexual Misconduct and Protection of Children, Youth, and Vulnerable Adults”
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